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HOSA BOARD MEETING
MINUTES 7-12-2015
           Attendance:
 Randy Eidemiller (proxy for Aaron Connell),  John Wilson, Vernon Anthony, Laura Anthony, Rob Willis, Ed Porter, Bill Morris, Kim Gadja 
Visitors: Dwight Burgess, Randy Babb, Don Stemen
 Randy Eidemiller made a motion that the Board unanimously votes to open the meeting and to nominate        as chairperson for the 7-12-2015 meeting.  

New Business

The Board has voted to accept Greg Lutz’s resignation as Board President and as a Board member. 

Randy Eidemiller made a motion to nominate interim officers for the purpose of conducting Board business until the task force formed 7-11-2015. Ed Porter made a second. Motion passed. 
Ed Porter made a motion to nominate Vernon Anthony to be Interim President. Bill Morris made a second. Motion passed.

Randy Eidemiller made a motion to nominate  Ed Porter as Interim Vice President. Laura Anthony made a second. Motion passed.

Laura Anthony made a motion to nominate Bill Morris as Interim Treasurer. Rob Willis made a second. Motion passed.  
Don Stemen addressed the Board and discussed the Don Stemen Award and thanked the Board for the award and that it meant a lot to him. He concluded by saying he was very honored.

Joshua Brink made a referee report. Turned over the $202 left-over from the season. Reported all matches covered with at least one official although still had a low showing compared to prior seasons. Discussed problems with referees showing up for their assignment.  Will hold  training again in autumn of 2015; has committed to one more season. Randy Eidemiller need to get contracts to the Brinks. 
Fall 2015/Spring 2016 – Budget: Rob Willis made a motion to table the treasurer’s report until next meeting. Motion carried.   

 Crew Tournament: Dwight Burgess announced we have to an agreement on the terms. Has sent to Steve Mazur at the City of Hilliard. The dates are the 26th and 27th of September. John Wilson asked if we would adjust the Recreation schedule and Mr Burgess announced yes. An announcement on changes to the schedule will be announced on the HOSA website stating that we will extend the Rec and TOPSoccer season by one week.   
Old Business
 High School Intermural program: Dwight Burgess announced that a brochure has been assembled for the program and are initiating other advertising. Kim Gajda announced that registration for the program is almost ready. Has been set up as a co-ed league for high school students with a valid high school identification. Mrs. Gajda also discussed the fee structure; Dwight Burgess asked that we set as a fee of $75.00 and that registration would open on August 1. Gajda also asked that we call it HSRP: High School Recreational Program. 

Ed Porter made a motion that the program will be a co ed high school soccer program (U15 to U19) to be named HSRP (High School Recreational Program) with a per-player fee of $75.00. Randy Eidemiller          made a second. Motion carried
 Reminder to complete USYSA Risk Management form in July. Kim Gajda will send a reminder. Is required every three years. 
Program Business

Director of HFC: Having supplemental try-out on 8-14. All teams are declared for this fall. 
MSSA/HSSA: No report
Public Relations (CRPRC)/Marketing: Ed Porter reported from Ohio Health as part of agreement to donate $1,000 every year for three years. 
Director of Recreational Program: John Wilson reported coaches’ meeting August 2nd. John discussed  a training camp for coaches but will be with Challenger on July 22nd. At the coaches meeting will review the regular agenda as per other seasons. Discussed possibility of coach shirts. Kim Gajda discussed the fact that we are fourteen coaches short. 
Junior Academy: Randy Eidemiller reported that he is finding new coaches and expanding to U5. Eidemiller said we have 92 currently registered. 
TOPSoccer:   Vern Anthony reported camp is this coming week Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday.  
Fields-City of Hilliard/Columbus: Bill Morris reported HFC teams are playing at soccer park and Franks. Not using Spindler. All of practices and games at same complex. Rob Willis asked if coaches and directors were happy with the organization. Mr Burgess expressed confidence in the coaching staff. Kim Gajda asked about uniforms.  
Camps: Kim Gajda reported camp interest continues to increase; 23 for sprouts and 14 for older. Dwight Burgess said is two-fold event: start of fall season and reaching into the Rec program to give them a taste of higher-level play.    
Other Business:  

Ed Porter  made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:26. Meeting adjourned at 9:26. 
